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Grantville Historic Preservation Commission 
Grantville City Hall, 123 LaGrange Street, Grantville, GA 

 

Minutes 

 

Special Called Meeting. Tuesday, August 8, 2023 

 

Call to order: Chairman Andrew Williams called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

Roll Call:   The following members were present: 

                GHPC: Andrew Williams, Chad Long, and Courtney Long 

Quorum: A quorum was present 

Also present was Mr. Charles Lovejoy, who expressed an interest in possibly purchasing 

property located in the Historic District at some point in the future. Mr. Lovejoy also asked some 

very good and detailed questions regarding the HPC (including the functions and responsibilities 

of the Commission). His questions were answered by Commissioner Andrew Williams and 

Commissioner Chad Long. 

Approval of Agenda:   July 11, 2023 Agenda 

Old Business: 

Reviewing Rules of Procedure tabled until the Commission is fully rostered 

New Business: 

Vacancy on the Commission:   Mr. Kmetz’s and Mrs. Matthews’ resignations from the 

Commission in June 2023 created two vacancies. One vacancy has since been filled by 

Commissioner Courtney Long. One vacancy remains to be filled. A volunteer is being considered 

by the city council in August. Currently, the vacancy’s status is pending based on the city 

council’s decision. An update will be provided in September’s Minutes. 

GHPC New Member Orientation:   GHPC New Member Orientation to happen once the final 

vacancy has been filled. 

 

 

 



   

Page 2 of 2 

 

 

Grantville Historic Preservation Commission 
Grantville City Hall, 123 LaGrange Street, Grantville, GA 

 

Minutes 

 

Special Called Meeting. Tuesday, August 8, 2023 

 

 

New Business – continued: 

GHPC New Member Orientation:   Mr. Lovejoy left the meeting after his impromptu question 

and answer session concluded. Chairman Andrew Williams called for a motion to approve the 

July Agenda. Commissioner Chad Long made a motion, Commissioner Courtney Long seconded 

the motion, and the Agenda was unanimously approved. Chairman Andrew Williams asked 

Commissioner Courtney Long if she had any questions regarding the HPC new member 

orientation. Commissioner Courtney Long indicated that she had read over the new member 

informational packet and did not have any questions. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. Motion made by 

Commissioner Chad Long and seconded by Commissioner Courtney Long. 

 

 

____________________________________                 ____________________________  

Prepared and Submitted by       Date 

Commissioner Chad Long 

Grantville Historic Preservation Commission 

 


